
STATE OF ILLINOIS  

HEALTH FACILITIES AND SERVICES REVIEW BOARD 
 
 

525 WEST JEFFERSON ST.      SPRINGFIELD,  ILLINOIS 62761  (217)  782-3516 FAX:  (217)  785-4111 

 
January 10, 2018 
 
Martina Sze, Executive Vice President   
US HealthVest, LLC 
32 East 57th Street, 17th Floor  
New York, NY 10022 
 
RE: Section 1130 ILAC 1130.775 - Relinquishment of Permit  

Permit #16-011: – Northbrook Behavioral Hospital 
 Permit Holder:US HealthVest, LLC 
 
Dear Ms. Sze: 
 
On January 10, 2018, the State Board approved Project #17-048 – Lake Behavioral Hospital to 
modernize and expand the hospital.  At that time representatives of the hospital stated at the meeting 
that Permit #16-011 would be relinquished.  The relinquishment of a permit must meet the 
requirements of 77 IAC 1130.775 which we have provided for your review.     
 
Once again thank you for your continued compliance with the Illinois Health Facilities Planning Act.    

 
Should you have any questions or concerns, please contact Courtney Avery, Administrator of my 
staff at Courtney.Avery@illinois.gov or 312.814-4825. 
 
Sincerely, 

 
Kathy Olson, Board Chair 
Illinois Health Facilities and Services Review Board   
 
Enclosed  


